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We acknowledge the Wurundjeri people as the traditional custodians of the land upon which our school stands

Dear Families, 
Last week Melbourne Archdiocese Catholic Schools (M.A.C.S) 
launched their new “Vision for Instruction” for all of its schools. 
The objective is that “By 2030 we aim to become the 
benchmark for excellence in teaching and learning, through 
a coherently integrated, academically competitive and 
distinctly Catholic educational offering”. 
So what does this mean for us at SFX? 
It means that our SFX belief that explicit, structured and planned 
teaching actually works and accelerates student learning has 
been backed by M.A.C.S.  So the direction that M.A.C.S wants to 
take all its schools in is so affirming of the way we have taught 
and learnt at SFX over the past four years. 
Elements such as: 
Most students need formal teaching to learn biologically 
secondary knowledge:  Reading, writing and mathematics 
requires instruction and must be taught. 
Thinking occurs when we combine information from our 
environment and from our long term memory: We connect 
new learning to what the students already know and understand 
Working memory has limits: Cognitive overload can occur 
when we try to connect new learning without prior instruction.  
We need to provide new learning in sequenced, manageable 
steps 
Memory is a residue of thought: Ask questions to get students 
thinking in a structured way, reduce distracted thinking  and 
support the learning that students need the most 
There are some minor changes we will make at SFX, as we are 
always seeking to improve our teaching and learning processes, 
however many will not notice the changes. The M.A.C.S Vision 
for Instruction is almost a mirror image of what we believe and 
do at SFX.  This is exciting, reassuring and affirming that M.A.C.S 
wants to now take all its schools in the SFX direction. 
CHILD SAFETY/ PARENT HELPER SESSIONS 2024 
We have had a wonderful participation rate at each of our Child 
Safety/Parent Helper sessions over the past week.  It is so great 
to have SFX parents and grandparents involved in their child’s 
education. 
Session #1 – 28th February @ 9.10am – 55 attendees 
Session #2 – 29th February @ 7pm – 75 attendees 
Session #3 – 5th March @ 2.30pm – 40 attendees 
Total for 2024 = 170 attendees/parent helpers 
There will be no further sessions for 2024 and as such helping 
out in any way whilst the students are on the school property is 
limited to these attendees. 
Remember a quote from Ms. Rinaldo’s presentation….. 
“When parents are involved at school, the performance of all the 
children at school, not just their own, tends to improve. The 
more comprehensive and well planned the partnership between 
school and home, the higher the student achievement” 
                                                                               (Henderson and Berla). 

 
SCHOOL SPORT NEWS… 
DIVISION SWIMMING  
Congratulations to the 13 students who represented SFX school 
and Montmorency district in the Northern Metropolitan 
Swimming carnival last Wednesday. You should all be very 
proud of your efforts. 
A special congratulations to Poppy B who came 2nd in her 
backstroke and breaststroke races and will now compete in the 
Regional Carnival. 
Also joining Poppy B will be Anna C, Mila O and Ava N, who 
also came 2nd in the relay. 
Claudia M and Keegan D were our other place getters on the 
day finishing 3rd.  These students could be our future Olympic 
champions. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
UPCOMING EVENT 
On Friday 22nd March the Year 3 to 6 students will compete in 
an Intraschool Standardised Athletics event at Willinda Park 
from 9:30 to 2:30. We will need parent helpers on this day.  If 
you have done the 2024 Child Safety training you can volunteer 
for this event by emailing 
banderson@sfxmontmorency.catholic.edu.au 
Further details will follow next week about this exciting new 
event in the school calendar. 

SCHOOL CLOSURE DAY 
MONDAY 11TH MARCH 

LABOUR DAY PUBLIC HOLIDAY 
TUESDAY 12TH MARCH 

NO CLASSES FOR STUDENTS PREP TO YEAR 6 
ALL SFX STAFF COMPLETE LEVEL 2 FIRST AID/ASTHMA & 

ANAPHYLAXIS QUALIFICATION  
ENJOY THE EXTRA LONG WEEKEND. 

NAPLAN 2024 – YEAR 3 & 5 
We wish our Year 3 & 5 students and their teachers well as they 
begin their 2024 NAPLAN Assessments next Wednesday.  The 
time schedule for completion for these tests is quite tight and so 
we ask: 

 That students in Year 3 and 5 to be at school on time 
over the next three weeks. 
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 That students have a nourishing, high energy breakfast 
each morning . Fuel for the thinking brain. 

 That students are well rested and have an early night on 
the night before an assessment 

 That we encourage our SFX students to walk into 
NAPLAN days with great confidence and calm. They 
have been adequately prepared and so NAPLAN day 
should be like every other day. 

CLASS REPRESENTATIVES 2024 
If you would like to be the Class Rep for your class can you 
please email me at: principal@sfxmontmorency.catholic.edu.au We will 
publish the names of those who have offered their services as 
Class Rep in next week’s newsletter. 

Prep RJ Emma O’ Malley (mother of Jack) 
Prep JV Gabriella Ganino (mother of Anika) 
Prep BM Virginia De Santis (mother of Francesca) 
Year 1 LC Elise Lo Presti (mother of Sadie) 
Year 1 HS Lauren Norman (mother of Mac) 
Year 2 SK Georgina Bugeja (mother of Isaac) 
Year 2 SM Emily Zann (mother of Holly) 
Year 3 JW Krissy Veerhuis (mother of Madeleine) 
Year 3 DH Belinda McParland (mother of Austin) 
Year 4 AH Denise Egan (mother of Alexandra) 
Year 4 MA Jodi Warren (mother of Chloe) 
Year 5 AM Mia Jones (mother of Ben) 
Year 5 BB Kathryn Hannon (mother of Evie) 
Year 6 AH VACANT 
Year 6 DM Brigid Douglas (mother of Keegan) 

*** A reminder that all 2024 Class Reps need to complete the 2024 Child 
Safety/Parent Helper session *** 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
SCHOOL CALENDAR – TERM 2024 
Monday 11th March – Labour Day Public Holiday 
Tuesday 12th March – School Closure Day – First Aid Training for 
all SFX Staff (Level 2) 
Wednesday 13th March – NAPLAN begins – Year 3 & 5 
Wednesday 13th March – School Tour for Prospective Parents 
Friday 15th March – St. Patrick’s Day Mass @ Cathedral for 
student leaders 
Tuesday 19th March – Regional Swimming Competition  
Tuesday 19th March – Year 3/4 Excursion Banyule Council 
Wednesday 20th March – School Advisory Committee @ 7pm 
Friday 22nd March – Year 3 – 6 Athletics Event (TBC) 
Monday 25th March – NAPLAN concludes – Year 3 & 5 

Monday 25th March – School Tour for Prospective Parents 
Tuesday 26th March – Principal Forum – Term 1 2024 
Wednesday 27th March – SFX Easter Liturgy 
Thursday 28th March – School Tour for Prospective Parents 
Thursday 28th March – Term 1 concludes at 1pm 
Monday 15th April – Term 2 commences @ 8.55am 
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March 2024 

St Francis Xavier OSHCLUB 
 

Mon-Fri [BSC: 7am to 9 am | ASC: 3:00pm to 6:00pm] 

0401 958 962 

stfrancisxavier@oshclub.com.au 

   

What’s been happening… 

This year we have been upgrading our OSHClub room to open 
environment. In doing so, these past few weeks we have added a 
giant rug, beanbags, some new games, and art supplies to 
encourage the children to continually explore their creativity and 
imagination. Our goal is to create a space that is not only fun and 
engaging but also promotes learning and growth for all our 
children. 
We are excited to see how the children continue to enjoy and 
thrive in our revamped room, and we are always looking for 
ways to improve and enhance our program.  
Thank you to all our families for your support and feedback. We 
look forward to continuing to provide a safe and enjoyable 
environment for your children at OSHClub. 
If you have any suggestions or feedback, please don't hesitate to 
reach out to us. You can contact us, Rachel and Keely, directly 
via an email or text. 
Thank you for being a part of our OSHClub community! 
 

 

 

 

 
Cooking Club: 

The children love experimenting 
with different recipes and 
ingredients, and they are always 
eager to try new things in the 
kitchen, recently we have made 
cupcakes and vegan chocolate 
crackles! 

Art Attack: 

The children's creativity knows 
no bounds as they experiment 
with new materials and 
techniques. It's amazing to see 
their imagination come to life 
with shaving cream art and 
marble paintings. We can’t wait 
to see what they create in the 
coming weeks. 

 

 

 

Photo gallery… Club News… 

ClassDojo… 

 
OSHClub ClassDojo is now set up for 
our families, with most already linked, 
for us to be able to share all the fun we 
have with you! 
If you haven’t already, please scan the 
QR code to join! 
If you have any questions, please come 
and see Rachel & Keely in the OSHClub 
room. 
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